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US 287 / SOUTH COLLEGE AVENUE BICYCLE LANE PROJECT  
FINAL OPEN HOUSE COMMENT SUMMARY 

 
The third and final open house was held on February 2, 2005, in the Community Room at the 
Harmony Public Library. Sixteen people signed-in representing: bicyclists, property owners, 
residents, business owners, employees and those working on these issues in the City and CDOT. 
There was an informal presentation of the following information:  

• a synopsis of the final vision plan for the project,  
• proposed bike lane treatments for the entire corridor,  
• a project summary, 
• the construction cost estimate and phasing, and  
• a listing of questions (gathered from previous open houses) with answers.   

 
Project Team members were available to discuss the boards with the public.  Those who attended 
spent their time reading and reviewing the presentation and discussing it with Project Team 
members.  
 
The following lists comments, which are the opinions of the attendees.  
 

• Road surface concerns:  After holidays, there is a lot of glass on the highway. 
 
• Connectivity with other bike facilities: In the future, can the Mason Transportation 

Corridor continue South to tie into trail at the west end of Skyway along the East side of the 
railroad track?  A crossing would be necessary at the Redtail Grove Natural Area stream. 
There is an existing drainage area beneath the BNSF railroad track, which could connect 
the Fossil Creek trail to the MTC trail rather than having to build another, separate trail 
under crossing of the track. (For example, in Illinois, they lay asphalt trails instead of 
building new underpasses.  When weather takes the trail away, it is just rebuilt.)  If high 
water through this opening washes away the asphalt trail, then it could be replaced 
relatively less expensively than the cost of another concrete underpass.   

 
• Project Opposition:  A mailed comment sheet stated adamant opposition for the project. 

College is too busy, “bicyclists don’t pay road use taxes – and they certainly already cause 
safety problems on our roads as it is.” The writer wrote the comment sheet for his mother 
who also lives on the corridor. He also serves as President for Riders for Justice, the 
Colorado Motorcycle Rights Organization. 

 
These comments will be shared with the project team and those in the City and at CDOT who 
could address concerns outside of this project. Please contact Kathleen Bracke, City of Fort Collins 
Transportation Planning, 970-224-6140, KBRACKE@fcgov.com .  
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